LENAWEE-LIVINGSTON-MONROE-WASHTENAW 
OVERSIGHT POLICY BOARD
Summary of May 28, 2015 meeting
705 N. Zeeb Road
Ann Arbor, MI 48103
Members Present: 
David Oblak, Tom Waldecker, Dianne McCormick, Charles Coleman, Kim Comerzan, Sheila Little, Mac Marr, Amy Fullerton, William Green, Cletus Smith
Members Absent:  
Melnee McPherson, Ralph Tillotson, Dave DeLano, Cheryl Davis
Guests:

Staff Present:  
Stephannie Weary, Marci Scalera, Marie Irwin, Jane Goerge, Katie Postmus, Suzanne Gondek, Michael Palmer, Teresa Sharp
OPB Chair D. Oblak called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.

1. Introductions
2. Approval of April minutes
Motion by C. Coleman, supported by A. Fullerton, to approve the April minutes
Motion carried

3. Audience Participation

· None
4. Old Business
a. Provider Monitoring Template Review
· M. Scalera presented the monitoring tool.

· So far staff has monitored 6 agencies.

· Results will be posted on the CMHPSM web site, per state requirements.

b. CMHPSM Regional SUD Finance Report

· M. Irwin provided an overview of revenue and expenses.

· Thus far the WCHO’s financial situation has no impact on SUD services. 
· The block grant is currently underspent.  Staff will request to shift block grant dollars to prevention allocation, which in turn will “save” PA2 dollars.  Healthy Michigan use has exploded, which directly causes the under-utilization of block grant dollars.  This is a statewide occurrence.

· C. Smith expressed concern that block grant funds may be diverted to other uses in the future.
· C. Coleman requested that staff think creatively and think ahead to come up with some innovative programs in anticipation of financial issues that may come (Healthy Michigan going away, block grant funds being diminished, etc.).

5. New Business
a. PA2 Changes
· Michigan Association of Counties (MAC)
· M. Scalera presented a copy of the MAC report regarding PA2 dollars.

· PA2 dollars are liquor tax dollars.  The PA2 bill will sunset 9/30/15.  Oakland, Wayne, and Macomb County will be made whole, which will change the formula for distribution across the state.  PA2 revenue will decrease.
· Staff has been in discussions to shift programs from PA2 to other funding where possible in anticipation of these changes.

b. RFP Updates

· M. Scalera shared a summary of the 18 proposals received.

· Recommendations will be presented to OPB in July.
· A. Fullerton reported that some in Lenawee didn’t know about the RFP, didn’t know how to negotiate the process, or felt rushed to complete the process.

· M. Scalera advised that the RFP was on the MITN web site and the CMHPSM web site, and also went out to the CMHPSM’s provider network and the Human Services Collaboratives.

· Initially there was a 4-week window to submit, and an additional 2 weeks were added to give people more time.

· OPB members requested that staff revisit how RFP information is disseminated.
· C. Coleman recommended an RFP 101 type of training, and technical assistance.

· K. Comerzan recommended a save-the-date type communication months in advance, letting providers know that it’s coming.

6. Report from Regional Board
· Washtenaw County provided an update.  They are on target financially, forming a new CMH and in the hiring process for a new director.
· The regional board is planning to host an all-board meeting, which will include members of the OPB and the county CMH boards.  It’s tentatively scheduled for the 5th Wednesday in July.
· PIHP audit results were very good.

7. SUD Director Updates
· The Department of Corrections has mandated their contracted treatment providers to have a relationship with the PIHPs.  They are identifying Healthy Michigan funds to be used for the treatment services after prison release.  They will be releasing an RFP that would specify their curriculum and require the provider to contract with the PIHP for payment.  The problem is the regulatory requirements for Medicaid apply to Healthy Michigan and are not aligned with the corrections mandates.  This is all being explored at the state level with input from the SAPT Directors and the PIHP Directors.
· M. Scalera is part of a state-level workgroup that is looking at all the former SUD policies to determine how they will be integrated into new PIHP structure.

· LARA is in the process of changing its fee structure.  License fees will cover a 3-year period (instead of 1 year), and SUD directors and PIHPs are advocating to keep prevention licensing.  The state has been leaning toward dropping prevention licensing requirements.
· CCAR (Recovery Coach) training took place in Monroe.  Approximately 30 people completed the training.
· The Prevention RFP for Monroe County is due June 8. Readers are needed, and should contact Jane if interested.

· Fred Branson from Project Lazarus came to a workgroup meeting in Washtenaw County.  Project Lazarus’ initiative to reduce opiate and heroin overdoses and death.

· Naloxone kits can be purchased with block grant dollars.  The goal would be to have kits in each county.  

8. Meeting adjournment
Meeting by C. Coleman, supported by C. Smith, to adjourn the meeting

Motion carried

Meeting adjourned at 11:05 a.m.
